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CHAIR CRIVELLO: .. . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee will now come to order. It is about 1:32 p.m., on Thursday, November 14, 2013.
Before we begin, may I please request that we all turn off or silence our cell phones or other
noisemaking devices. At this time, I'd like to introduce our Committee voting members.
Committee Vice-Chair Elle Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. Our Council Chair Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon, Chair. And Member Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good afternoon, Chair
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Don Guzman should be here shortly. And Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon. I'd like to at this time introduce our Administration
representatives. Jo-Ann Ridao, Director of Housing and Human Concerns.
MS. RIDAO: Good afternoon, everyone.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And can you introduce your Staff?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, I have support staff member here, and her name is Linda Munsell, and she is a
Housing Specialist with the Department of Housing and Human Concerns.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And from Corp. Counsel, we have Mr. Jeff Ueoka -MR. UEOKA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --and Mr. Gary Murai. Thank you for being here. Committee Staff,
Clarita Balala, Committee Secretary, and Scott Jensen, Legislative Analyst. Thank you for being
here and for your assistance. Members, we have four items on the agenda today. HHT-14,
proposing that the County buy back an affordable housing unit in the Waikapu Gardens
Subdivision. HHT-15 and HHT-17, regarding housing on Lanai. And HHT-16 concerning the
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grant of a license for the Pioneer Mill office building in Lahaina. We will now start with public
testimony. Assisting us this morning or this afternoon, I'm sorry, from the Hana District Office
is Dawn Lono. Dawn, are you there?
MS. LONO: Yes, good afternoon, Chair This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and I have no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Dawn. From our Lanai District Office, Denise Fernandez.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez at Lanai and so far we have no
one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And, of course, Ella Alcon, from our Molokai Office.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here waiting
to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. For individuals who will be testifying in the Chamber, please sign up
at the desk located in the eighth floor lobby just outside the Chamber door. If you will be
testifying from the remote testimony location specified on the meeting agenda, please sign up
with the Council Staff at that location. Testimony will be limited to the items listed on the
agenda today. And pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to testify
for up to three minutes per item, with one minute to conclude, if requested. When testifying,
please state your name and the name of any organization you are representing. At this time, we
have here Mr. John Andersen testifying on Item No. HHT-14. Mr. Andersen.

•

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY....

MR. ANDERSEN: Good afternoon, Chair Crivello, and Committee members. My name is
John Andersen. I'm the Executive Director of Na Hale 0 Maui and I just wanted to take a
couple of minutes to commend Director Ridao for bringing forth this proposal for your
consideration today. I think, it's a very excellent and efficient way to preserve, and not only
preserve, but extend in perpetuity the affordability of this unit. And let me share why I feel that
way from my perspective. For the last three years this Council has made monetary grants from
the Affordable Housing Fund to Na Hale 0 Maui to acquire vacant distressed housing,
rehabilitate it, and sell it to low- and moderate-income families We have done exactly that with
the money we've received. And in this case, the proposal is to grant us the house itself, which is
the most efficient way to do it, because we're not going to be competing with investors on the
market as we are right now. We're not going to be having additional costs and we can still take a
vacant house, rehabilitate it, and get a low- and moderate-income family in there. And it will
keep the affordability in perpetuity. This house was originally purchased for $263,000. Its
current fee simple market value is $450,000. By preserving the affordability, we will be able to
resell the house probably for less than 300,000 as we have been doing for most of our properties.
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And we currently have four families who have applied for a very similar house that we have
available right now. And the three who don't get it will be thrilled to have another opportunity
to buy a very similar sized house in a very similar location. So, to me, it simply makes just great
sense to pursue it in this manner and not lose another affordable home to the market rate pricing
that's out there, which is rapidly becoming unaffordable once again. So, I thank you for your
consideration of this matter.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. It's not so much a clarification,
but I just wanted to ask you to help me understand a part of what you've said. I certainly
understand preserving the affordability. You threw out some numbers for which the house was
worth and for which it would probably be sold. Can you explain that big difference?
MR. ANDERSEN: Well, the difference is really the affordability quotient for it. At market rate a house
like this is simply not affordable for most young families Four hundred and fifty thousand
dollars is an expensive first-time home, but for prices under 300 and the house that is... our
Committee is meeting on, our first resale actually where we're demonstrating that we can
preserve the affordability, that house was originally sold for under 300,000, and three years later
it's gonna be resold for under 300,000. Two hundred ninety-seven thousand for a
three-bedroom, two-bath home in the Legends at Maui Lath--very similar to this house. So, that
is how we make it affordable that way. And we, you know, will use our own money for any
rehab costs, carrying costs, resale costs, and we will make our matching grant program available
to the buyer of this house. And our last three homeowners have all needed our matching grant
program to become homeowners. We now have 24 households living in our community land
trust properties.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And we're proposing to buy that back for how much?
MR. ANDERSEN: I don't have that figure; you'll have to ask Director Ridao about that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, I'll ask her when we get to it. Thank you. Thank you very much,
John. Thank you for your hard work.
MR. ANDERSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any more comments or questions from Members? If not, thank you,
Mr. Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Are there any other testifiers in the Chamber? I'll check with our outlying
districts. Hana, any testifiers?
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MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Lanai?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And Molokai District Office?
MS. ALCON: There is no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. If there is no one in the gallery or in the District Office who would
like to testify, and if there are no objections, it doesn't seem like we have any more testifiers, I'd
like to close testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY....

ITEM NO. 14: ACQUISITION AND SUBSEQUENT DISPOSITION OF REAL
PROPERTY AT THE WAIKAPU GARDENS SUBDIVISION IN
WAILUKU (199 INFINIK1 STREET) (CC 13-327)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We'll move on with our agenda, please. We're on HHT-14. HHT-14 is
Acquisition and Subsequent Disposition of Real Property at the Waikapu Gardens Subdivision in
Wailuku (199 Iniki [sic] Street). The Committee is in receipt of County Communication 13-327,
from the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, transmitting the following: a proposed
resolution entitled APPROVING THE ACQUISITION OF REAL PROPERTY AT THE
WAIKAPU GARDENS SUBDIVISION, WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII (199, I think, it's INIKI
[sic] STREET, LOT 275). The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve the acquisition
of an affordable housing unit by the County under the buyback option of the Affordable Housing
Agreement with Spencer Homes, Inc., dated March 24, 2006. A proposed resolution
APPROVING THE GRANT OF REAL PROPERTY AT THE WAIKAPU GARDENS
SUBDIVISION, WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII (199, I'm sorry, I need to correct, this is
INF INIKI STREET, LOT 275) TO NA HALE 0 MAUI. The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to authorize the grant of the property to Na Hale 0 Maui. At this time, I'd like to
ask the Department of Housing and Human Concerns to provide background on this matter and
to make comments.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair. The request is specific as you have indicated is a proposal or a request
for Council approval to purchase this single-family housing unit in the Waikapu Gardens
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Subdivision. As you know, in Waikapu Gardens, we have a number of units that were purchased
as affordable units and our intent is to try and keep these as affordable for as long as possible.
And as our proposal indicates, by working with Na Hale 0 Maui we would be able to maintain
this unit as an affordable unit in perpetuity. I do have my support staff here, Linda Munsell, who
can explain to you the process that we went through. This particular unit is a unit of a person
that unfortunately deceased, and he was a single individual, and now we are going through the
process of seeing what we can do with purchasing this unit. So, I'll have Linda come up and if
you have specific questions she can answer them for you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Before we open up the floor, Linda, do you have any comments that you'd like to
make9
MS. MUNSELL: No.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you, Director. So, I would like to now open the floor for discussion
or questions for the Department.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch 'cause, I think, he's going to leave in a few minutes. Chair Baisa and
then Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you for being here and thank you for
finally doing this. We're finally getting some movement on actually buying back affordable
homes so that's really good. I really appreciate that. The question I have is how did you
determine the price? I'm trying to look through the articles and I can see where we can buy it
back, but I didn't see how you determine the price. And how did it go from the purchase price of
272 to 313?
MS. MUNSELL: The Affordable Housing Agreement actually delineates how the calculation is done.
But in this case, he had purchased it for $272,000. His down payment was about $123,000 and
based on our calculation about the...outlined in the Affordable Housing Agreement, he gets a
7 percent return on his investment. So, based on that, his return on investment is $41,000. When
you add all that together our repurchase price, as of August 31 st , would have been $313,460 and
change.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I was just.. .that's fine. I figured there was some cost in there. I
was just looking in the agreement to, trying to figure out where that would be. I know its fine
print and whatnot, but I had been looking for it for a while, so.
MS. MUNSELL: Yeah, it's actually.
MR. UEOKA: It's Item D.
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MS. MUNSELL: Yeah, on Page 6, of the Affordable Housing Agreement.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Page 6, Item D?
MS. MUNSELL: Yeah, I think, the calculation is actually on seven, Page 7.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay, up here, yeah. All right.
MS. MUNSELL: Yeah, you have to read the whole thing, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I think I got my answer that I was looking
for. I wanted to know and really haven't had a whole of time to review this, what we were
buying it for. And I was trying to tie it to Mr. Andersen's testimony about, you know, what we
would sell it for and what it's worth. And when you look at it, you can see that it's a good deal
'cause it's worth a whole lot than we're gonna buy it for. And I am really excited about
preserving an affordable home and I want to thank the Department for doing this. This is
important, you know, we talk all the time about keeping homes affordable and this is the way to
go. And Na Hale 0 Maui has done a wonderful job. So, thank you very much. I think this is
great.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair. And my questions were also answered
with what Mr. Couch was getting to, I was gonna ask if that was the page we should be referring
to is Page 6 and 7 as far as under Item D, yeah. So, okay, and so it's the Owner/Occupant. My
other question is in the future because I understand that I also read somewhere here that, you
know, we're authorized.. .you're authorized to go two hundred and something thousand, then
you have to come to Council. Or am I reading, you know, it says.. .maybe I misread it. I'm
sorry. Read something I thought I read, but I may have read something incorrectly. What I
wanted to ask you, Ms. Ridao, is in the future, homes of this nature that will come back to us or
have an opportunity to come back to us, is this the process in for which you can keep it in
perpetuity, using this process with Na Hale 0 Maui?
MS. RIDAO: Thank you for that question, Mr. Victorino. Yes, as long as we are within the rights of
the agreement to repurchase. The term of the agreement is ten years. So, there are some people
who's ten-year term will expire come next year.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
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MS. RIDAO: And then there are some people whose term will probably not expire for another five or
six years. So, as long as someone wants to sell their unit, they need to notify us and if we feel
that it's an opportunity for us to keep this in affordability, we will bring it to Council.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Would this all be also be applicable for cases where unfortunately
marriages don't last and they go for divorce and it's not past the ten-year? Would this also be
applicable to that?
MS. RIDAO: If we feel it's, you know, something that is affordable to the County to purchase to keep
in affordability, yes, we will bring it to Council.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Or would this also and then final question is would this
also be applicable to units, such as apartments or others that we have purchased through the
years, and now we're reselling out there or have been sold by other groups? Would that be
applicable to this also?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, we have not.. .well if there are other agreements out there -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MS. RIDAO: --we will comply.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I'm talking like Kulamalu and all that say for the new-MS. RIDAO: For the new.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --yeah.
MS. RIDAO: Kulamalu is a rental so that's not.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All rental?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, Kulamalu is 100 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I apologize I thought some was. . . (inaudible). . .
MS. RIDAO: But we have, yeah, we have not yet gotten to a point where we have had the opportunity
to put that in an agreement, but we will -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: --when we do affordables, yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORMO: That's good so the people of Maui County know that our money is
not only working here but continuously working for us in the future. And like Chair Baisa said,
Madam Chair, we will have it in perpetuity. And then, I mean, the other way we can only go ten
years and then after that, open market and that really hurts us because most of the time the open
market is much more lucrative then selling it back to the County. So, I'm glad to hear that.
Thank you very much. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I too am very happy to see that a mechanism has
been at least proposed or looked into. I know that in previous Committee meetings we've talked
about placing or applying a trust, land trust type mechanism, to hold these properties in
perpetuity. And my question is, yeah, I understand that, yeah, the owner has deceased and has
not fulfilled the ten-year requirement. Therefore, we have a...the County has a buyback
purchase right within 90 days. We're gonna go ahead and resell that or gift it to
Na Hale 0 Maui. Now, my question is, is that in a trust or how is that mechanism happening to
keep it in perpetuity?
MR. UEOKA: If I may, Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Na Hale 0 Maui is part of the, I think, it's a community land trust type organization. So,
the trust owns the underlying properties.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes.
MR. UEOKA: And they're just selling the house basically with a 99-year lease, I believe -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, leasehold.
MR. UEOICA: --on the property. So, you own the house. You don't own the underlying property.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Correct.
MR. UEOKA: That's why they're all, I guess, that factors into why they're able to sell it for lower
prices. You're not getting a full fee simple.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Is it possible, I don't know, maybe.. .that's just my researching, is
there a possibility that I can take a look at their trust documents?
MR. UEOKA: I believe it's attached.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Is it?
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MR. UEOKA: Not their trust documents but their...I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Their trust provisions in the land trust?
MR. UEOKA: They're attached to the second reso is basically their agreement and it's very detailed.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah, but Mr. Guzman, I know, that's quite a -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, it's -CHAIR CRIVELLO: --bit of reading to read.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --quite voluminous at this point. But anyways, thank you for the
response, and possibly if I come up with some questions I'll ask them later, at a later time.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. This may be a question for Mr. Andersen if, but let me ask
Ms. Ridao and see if we go from there. You know, Ms. Ridao, we've talked about quite a bit
about providing affordable rentals as well, both in multi-family units, and potentially in
single-family units. Is there any thoughts to possibly having, start doing some rentals,
single-family homes? And I don't know if it would be feasible, that's why, I think, maybe
Mr. Andersen might be the better respondent to that.
MS. RIDAO: First of all, Member Couch, we are attempting to experiment with that. It's not a
single-family housing project. I'm referring to the Kulamalu project. And we are.. .our intent is
to work with a private management firm and then see how that works out. And, you know,
eventually, I mean, we may want to venture into single-family rentals.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well what I was thinking if Na Hale 0 Maui does something like that,
would they buy the home and rent it out, or could they, if we asked them to do that? That's why
probably...
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, you would have to ask John Andersen that question.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: Thank you for the question. Many community land trusts and we are a 501(c)(3).
We're governed by Federal law, our bylaws and our 40-page ground lease, which has all of the
resale data in it for review. Many community land trusts do handle rentals as well as ownership.
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HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 14, 2013

When we were setting up Na Hale 0 Maui, the consultants that we employed five years ago,
actually six years ago now, recommended that we wait at least five years in our development
before getting into rentals, because that involves property management and a whole other
discipline. And we have done exactly that. Our board has at this point only approved the
ownership model, but we have talked for many years about expanding that into rentals as well.
So, yes, it can be done.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And but in this case we're gonna do a sale?
MR. ANDERSEN: In this case, we would be following our normal pattern because we have a pool of
buyers prequalified to buy these homes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha.
MR. ANDERSEN: And that would be the most expedient right now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And you're intending to fix it up if necessary?
MR. ANDERSEN: We'll do whatever work is necessary to make it move-in condition like we have
done all of our other houses and we will do that at our expense.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thanks Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions for Mr. Andersen? Thank you.
MR. ANDERSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. So, Members, any more questions or comments?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, so you realize, first of all, I'd like to just clarify that we're proposing the
acquisition of the property through one resolution and the second resolution is to grant the
property to Na Hale 0 Maui. You understand that, right?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So, at this time, I'd like to entertain a motion to recommend adoption of both of
the proposed resolutions and filing of the County Communications.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chair, so moved.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Second.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Second by Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: The other Don.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh, Mr. Guzman. Thank you. Can we clarify who we have the second with?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Mr. Guzman.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Guzman. Thank you. We have a second and now any further discussion? If
not, then I'd like to ask all those in favor.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: All those opposed? None. So, we have eight yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Seven.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Seven.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh, seven.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One excused.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: One too many. Seven ayes and motion is carried. Thank you.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Couch, Guzman, and Victorino.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of both resolutions and
FILING of communication.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next item on the agenda is HHT-15.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You took it all in one motion, the two?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just wanted to clarify that.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, I did.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I did not, okay, I understand what you said. I wasn't sure if you
was taking it up in one motion. Okay, thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
ITEM NO. 15: ANNUAL COMPLIANCE REPORT FOR THE LANAI AFFORDABLE
HOUSING PROJECT (CC 13-343)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So, we have our next item, HHT-15. This involves the Annual Compliance
Report for the Lanai Affordable Housing Project. The Committee is in receipt of County
Communication 13-343, from the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, transmitting a copy
of the first annual compliance report for the Lanai Affordable Housing Project. At this time, I'd
like to allow the Director of Housing and Human Concerns to provide background and make
comments as appropriate.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair. As indicated in the letter that was or report that was attached to my
letter to Council Chair, this is the 2013 Annual Report to the State Land Use Commission on the
conditions that were placed on the Lanai Affordable Housing Project. So, I'm not sure as to how
you want to proceed. I can go through each individual item, but there's what 20 or more items?
Or we can... I'd be happy to answer questions to a particular item.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I.. .excuse me, Director, I recognize that most of this items just acknowledges
compliance and as the project progresses. So, in the... in your annual report is there anything
that's glaring before us that we should be aware of? And, Members, if you have any questions
for any of the 20 items or 21 items that we have before us. So, is there anything that we should
be aware of that's, I guess, glaring before us that we need to know about this in your annual
report?
MS. RIDAO: I don't have anything more to add to this report. The only comment that I would like to
make is that as we all know there is a new owner of Lanai, and we are working with them on the
affordable housing component. We, as indicated further in this agenda, there is a request
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regarding from, I guess, Member Riki Hokama, to discuss the Lanai Affordable Housing Project.
And it is my understanding that Member Hokama would like to have that meeting on Lanai, that
item discussed on Lanai. So, as for this report, I don't have anything in addition to report. And,
as I said earlier, if are particular questions I'd happy to answer them.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, any questions or comments?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Ms. Ridao, for being here. I'm just or maybe
this is for Corporation Counsel, but Item 19, Release of Conditions, is this saying that they're
looking to pursue a release or removal of some of these conditions at some point or another in
the future? I was just trying to figure out what the wording exactly meant here?
MR. UEOKA: I think, it's just standard language so when conditions are satisfied we can do a motion
with the Land Use Commission. And, I think, this is...my understanding is this is a recorded
document. So, if we want our land without the encumbrances on it and stuff, we'd have to get
some sort of document with the Land Use Commission saying County of Maui you have
satisfied these conditions so therefore this document is done.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MR. UEOKA: It's standard language though.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, all right, thank you, Mr. Ueoka. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions or comments, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair7
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair, as you stated, you know, I looked through
the report and essentially they're acknowledging the conditions and saying as we progress, you
know, we'll fulfill them or we'll report. And they have recorded the conditions both with the
agencies that they were asked to record them with. So, unless there's something that, you know,
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the representative from Lanai, who I understand is here, wants to report anything that we need to
know, I think, this is kind of a preliminary report and as we continue to receive these then we'll
have more opportunities to discuss progress with them. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Would you like to make any comments on this report, Lynn? Thank
you. If there are no further discussion, I would like to recommend deferral if there's no
objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: DGC)
ACTION:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
ITEM NO. 17: RESIDENTIAL HOUSING ON LANAI (CC 13-345)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So now we will move on, Item HHT-7 [sic], Residential Housing on Lanai. The
Committee is in receipt of County Communication 13-345, from Councilmember Riki Hokama,
relating to a review of residential housing on Lanai. Director Ridao, any comments?
MS. RIDAO: As I earlier mentioned, it is my understanding, I did speak with Councilmember Hokama
before he left for his trip to Washington, I believe, about this matter and he indicated to me that
he would be requesting a deferral in order for us to have this.. .the discussion on this matter on
the island of Lanai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, I know, Mr. Hokama isn't here, but my intention is to, in
relation to this and the previous item, and to appreciate and consider Councilmember Hokama's
request, and I would like to defer this matter in consideration to hold this meeting on Lanai, if
there are no objections.
CO1UNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: DGC)
ACTION:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
ITEM NO. 16: GRANT OF A LICENSE OF COUNTY REAL PROPERTY TO TRIISLE RESOURCE CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT
COUNCIL, INC. (LAHAINA) (CC 13-344)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next item is HHT-16. This is a Grant of a License of County Real Property
to Tr-Isle Resource Conservation and Development Council. The Committee is in receipt of
County Communication 13-344, from Councilmember Mike White, relating to a grant of a
license of County real property to Tr-Isle Resource Conservation and Development Council, for
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the Pioneer Mill Office Building in Lahaina. So, I would like to have the Department of
Housing and Human Concerns bring us up-to-date with this matter and what has been done, I
guess, since what was it...2011?
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair. The last report that was received regarding this matter was dated
February 5, 2012. At that time, we received from Tr-Isle Development Corporation plans that
were done by the K Design Group and also and then their activity report, which pretty much said
that they have come up with these plans. However, since that time, as most of you know, Stuart
has left Tr-Isle and the new director is now John Tomoso. I asked Mr. Tomoso to be here this
afternoon. I did see him at the Caregivers Conference and he assured me that he would be here,
but I don't see him here. So, I am not sure what has transpired since their last report to me on
February 5, 2012. In speaking with Mr. Tomoso on the telephone, he did indicate that Tr-Isle
wanted or had intended to continue working on this project.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any comments or questions from the Members? Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: In the reports that we have in our binder, it's mentioned that we might
be proceeding to get this on the National Register of Historic Places. Do we know if there's
been any progress with that?
MS. RIDAO: I do not. I do not.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well it's kind of hard, Chair, for us to discuss this when the
Executive Director isn't here, because there's a whole laundry list of repairs and then there's that
whole matter of registration. So, I think, it'd be best we could defer till somebody's here.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Right and that's my intent if and then the Department, I guess, I would ask if we
can get more information in regards to this matter from the Tr-Isle or what your Department
may have.
MS. RIDAO: Definitely, Chair. I'm sorry, you know, I had intended for Mr. Tomoso to give you an
update and obviously he's not here. So, I will try and get that for you in writing.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Victorino, any questions or comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORlNO: First of all, I mean, we can't, I really can't proceed without -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --necessary information. I agree with Chair Baisa so I'll wait for
your recommendation, but there's not much we can go over. We don't have the people to ask -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --the questions, yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. So, if, yes, Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, yeah, I hear the concerns 'cause we can't really
discuss, but I'm, and thank Chair Baisa for bringing up the nomination to the National Register
of Historic Places for this particular building. Also, if I recall several years back,
Na Kupuna 0 Maui, and it is in our binder also, was looking to take it over and have it as a
resource center. So, these are certain questions that I was hoping to ask Mr. Tomoso if they're
still interested, and if not, who, you know, how was this going to proceed going forward with
and who was gonna, you know, take it over and what are the plans for the building and what
have you? So, anyways, I guess, when we have the person to answer the questions, we shall
proceed and get more details. But I'm happy to see that it's here on the table for us to look into
'cause I drive by that building every day, and it's sad to see that it's dilapidated and going to,
you know, kind of ruin when yes, it is a pretty historical. It's part of our history, you know, for
our plantation days and the mill days and everything. So, I'd like to see it in its former glory and
used in a good way. So, thank you, Chair, looking forward to more discussion on this.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I think your concerns was why, I think, Mr. White -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: White.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --wanted us to look into this matter. So, if there are no further discussions or
questions or comments, I would, if there are no objections, I'd like to recommend a deferral.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: DGC)
ACTION:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, we have completed today's agenda. I'd like to thank the
representatives from the Administration and Committee Staff for assisting us today. With that
the November 14, 2013 meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation is now
adjourned. Thank you. . . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 2:10 p.m.
APPROVED:

STACY CRIVELLO, CHAIR
Hous g, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee
hht:min:131114:df
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